

26th September 2025

Dear Parent/Carer

I hope this letter finds you well. As the Assistant Headteacher for KS4 Raising Standards and Staff Development at The Victory Academy, I am writing to welcome you and your child to their GCSE journey.

It is my pleasure to introduce Miss Jordan, Head of Year 10, and Mrs Berry Head of Year 10/Lead Tutor who will be working closely with you and your child throughout this crucial stage of their education.

We are thrilled to have your child as part of our school community and we look forward to supporting them in becoming the best version of themselves. To that end, we would like to invite you to a **GCSE Introduction Parent Information Evening on Thursday 2nd October from 6.00pm to 6.45pm.**

During this informative session, we will discuss the following key topics:

- Supporting your child through their GCSE years
- Promoting their overall wellbeing
- Exploring career opportunities
- Outlining interventions and academic support, including LP1 and LP7
- Highlighting our reward systems

We believe that by working together, we can ensure your child's success and help them prepare for their next steps. Please complete the attached form to let us know whether you can attend the event. https://forms.office.com/e/2vVA2JH0dG



We look forward to meeting you and discussing how we can best support your child's GCSE journey.

Yours sincerely

Mr Anderson

Assistant Headteacher (KS4 Raising Standards and Staff Development)









